DUNURE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Meeting in Kennedy Hall, Dunure, on Tuesday 15 October 2013 at 7.30pm.

SEDERUNT: Mr P.Findlay(Chair), Mr Roy Storie(Treasurer),
Mrs Jean McGinn(Secretary) Mrs Elaine McQuade.
Mrs Dorothy Ward.

IN ATTENDANCE: Councillor Sandra Goldie;
P C David Ferguson,
P C David Painter.
Julia Whitaker (Ailsa Horizons)

APOLOGIES: Mrs Colette McGarva (Link Officer)

ADOPTION OF MINUTES FOR MEETING OF 17 September 2013
Proposed: Mr E McQuade, Seconded: Mr P Findlay.

Julia Whitaker (Ailsa Horizons) attended our meeting to talk about
North Carrick Community Benefit. A meeting was held in Maybole
Town Hall to which Roy Storie and Phil Findlay attended. This
Association is being formed to assist in getting any benefits from
Wind Farms if and when they should happen, and it was agreed at
our meeting that as a council we should have representatives on this.
Julia was thanked for her attendance and information given.

POLICE BUSINESS: Fortunately there was very little to report as there were
few incidents during the last month and they were of a minor nature.

COUNCILLOR'’S REPORT: Councillor Goldie again warned of many cuts in
services as the financial position of the Council is getting worse. We again
informed her of the poor condition of Station Road at the corner near the
harbour. Mrs Ward mentioned that the bonfire/fireworks had to be cancelled
after a communication from South Ayrshire Council. As this is on private land
she wondered why the Council

was getting involved. Councillor Goldie asked to get a copy of the letter and she
would look into this.

Mr Storie mentioned that the Annual Audit had been completed in June but has
had queries from S A C about this. Also Secretary had to confirm the number of
meetings as a letter indicated they had not received minutes when in fact these
has been emailed.

MATTERS ARISING:
* Lighthouse: Mr Storie thanked Ms Whitaker for her help in this
project.

. Castle Gates: These have been inspected and found to be safe.
. Carrick Place: In an email from Councillor Grant in March, this road



has been surveyed and a full resurfacing will be considered in next
year's programme.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Balance in Administration Account at 15 October £491.92

Balance in Community Centre Account £845.42
Repayment from KH P 2300.00 £3145.42

OPEN FORUM: No members of the public were present.

CORRESPONDENCE:
1. South Ayrshire Community Planning - Community conference on 24
October.
SASEN Conference on Friday 22 November - Maybole town Hall
Email re Robert Burns Humanitarian Award.
Ayrshire 21 Rural Communities Funding Fair.
NHS - Update newsletter.
Email re sponsorship for newsletter from William Pollock
Carrick Ayrshire Magazine
Poster - Carrick Festival of Light.
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PLANNING: No planning issues.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

. Hedge adjacent to Waste Water Treatment to be cut

. Remembrance Sunday 9 November - 1pm at Cemetrey.

. It was remarked on that the sign at the Limekiln had not been

reinstated. This has not been done due to an objection by the owner.

MEETING CLOSED AT 8.40PM.

THE DATE OF NEXT MEETING TUESDAY 19 NOVEMBER -
THERE WILL BE NO MEETING IN DECEMBER.



